
WAC 296-307-34506  Employee alarm systems.  (1) The employer's 
employee alarm system must provide warning for necessary emergency ac-
tion called for in the emergency action plan, or safe escape of em-
ployees from the workplace.

(2) The employer must ensure that all employees can see or hear 
their employee alarm above normal noise or light levels in the work-
place. The employer may use tactile devices to alert employees who can 
not see or hear the alarm.

(3) The employer must ensure that their employee alarm is recog-
nizable as an evacuation signal or signal to perform actions designa-
ted under the emergency action plan.

(4) The employer must explain to each employee how to report 
emergencies. For example: They may use manual pull box alarms, public 
address systems, radio or telephones. The employer must post emergency 
telephone numbers near telephones, or employee notice boards when tel-
ephones serve as a means of reporting emergencies. When the employer's 
communication system also serves as the employee alarm system, the em-
ployer must ensure that all emergency messages have priority over all 
nonemergency messages.

(5) The employer must establish procedures for sounding emergency 
alarms in the workplace. If the employer has ten or fewer employees in 
a workplace, direct voice communication is an acceptable procedure for 
sounding the alarm if all employees can hear it. In this case, the em-
ployer does not need a back-up system.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 49.17.010, 49.17.040, 49.17.050, and 
49.17.060. WSR 20-21-091, § 296-307-34506, filed 10/20/20, effective 
11/20/20. WSR 97-09-013, recodified as § 296-307-34506, filed 4/7/97, 
effective 4/7/97. Statutory Authority: RCW 49.17.040, [49.17.]050 and 
[49.17.]060. WSR 96-22-048, § 296-306A-34506, filed 10/31/96, effec-
tive 12/1/96.]
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